

January 22, 2021

Central Arizona Project 23636 N. 7th St. Phoenix, AZ 85024

Re:

Water Quality Guidance for the Introduction of Non-Project Water into the Central

Arizona Project

Dear CAWCD and Bureau of Reclamation Staff and Leadership,

The City of Chandler appreciates the opportunity to comment on the updated version of the Draft Water Quality Guidance Document for the Introduction of Non-Project Water into the Central Arizona Project. This updated version addresses the majority of the City's comments and concerns from the original draft. The City thanks CAP staff for discussing our perspective with us and integrating our previous comments.

The City would still encourage the formation of a Water Quality advisory group made up of CAP stakeholders to assist CAP and Reclamation on water quality issues with non-project water blending. This was not addressed in this new version. However, the City understands that CAP will be engaging stakeholders in water quality decision making processes, much like CAP currently does with roundtable discussions on rates. The City of Chandler looks forward to actively participate in these discussions to help ensure the quality of the water we treat for our customers.

The City thanks CAP, BOR, and stakeholders for the considerable effort put forth to draft this documentation. The process to get to this point was considerable for all parties, but we view it as a necessity as the water quality of the CAP canal is of the utmost importance.

Sincerely

John Knudson, P.E.

Chandler, Arizona 85244-4008

Mail Stop 905

PO Box 4008

Public Works & Utilities Director



Public Works & Utilities Department **Utilities Administration** Telephone (480) 782-3800

Fax (480) 782-3805 www.chandleraz.gov